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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Thur.1st  Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers, (and every Thursday in term time),  

  Village Hall, 10 a.m.   Fri.2nd   Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday)  Sat. 3rd  Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Mon.5th   Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon.5th      Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon.5th   Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Wed.7th         9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 
 Wed.7th    ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s  Wed.7th    Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed.7th   Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday) 
 Thur. 8th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Thur. 8th  W.I., Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Wed. 14th    Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7 p.m.  Sat. 17th     Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Tue. 20th   Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society, Yarnton Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 22nd  Senior Club Christmas Lunch, Village Hall, 12.30 p.m.  Thur.22nd   Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Sat. 24th     Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Sat. 30th  Yarnton Brass Band Annual Concert, Village Hall, 7.30 p.m.         

Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 
 

Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton  Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk 



 
 

 

Copy Deadline for December Issue Material for inclusion in the December Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 9th November. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the January 2013 issue is Friday 7th December. 
 
 

 
 
Yarnton W.I. 
  Following a very successful Harvest Supper meeting in October, our speaker this month is Bil Brown, who will be telling us about his work as a stone carver.  This will be an Open Evening, so anyone – male or female – is welcome to come along.  We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 8th November at 7.45 p.m. We shall have our usual book stall, and tea hostesses are  Diane Dennis, Margaret Earnshaw, Pam Faulkner and Jackie Fenton. 

Dates for your diary: ‘Within Living Memory’. We are organising a Reminiscence afternoon in the Village Hall on Tuesday 13th November from 2.30 p.m. to 4.30 p.m.  We shall have the WI photo albums and other WI memorabilia, and also other items from the past ‘within living memory’.  If you have anything which you think would be of interest for this afternoon, then please bring it along. 
Tour of Christchurch College.  This will take place on Thursday 29th November.  We shall meet at Tom Gate at  3 p.m. and have a guided tour of the college, tea, and then attend Evensong in the Cathedral.  The afternoon will finish around 7 p.m. For more information, or to put your name down, please contact Rosemary Barker on 730188 (evenings only). 
Ruth Astall 
 
 
Thank you 
 My family and I would like to thank all our friends both in the village and further afield, for their visits to Peter during his illness, and for their help and support during this time and since his sad death.  It has given us so much comfort to know how many people care. Our thanks also go to everyone at the surgery and on the district nursing team, who were a tremendous help. Thank you. 
Ruth Astall 

 
 
 
 

 
YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 

163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
OX5 1LT 

Telephone 379345 
www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  

 
Opening Hours 

Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 12.30 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 

 
 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 

  



Autumn treats  I was excited to find on my October bike rides those wonderfully shiny brown conkers, but, as I thought, not so many as usual. We had some strong winds back in the spring which blew all the baby conkers off the tree – but obviously a few survived. The horse chestnut (conker) trees have a disease which makes the leaves curl up and turn brown, so let’s hope they survive. My husband and I have been busy working in our field. The hay was cut very late, but once the bales had been taken off we had to tidy up around the edges. We strimmed and clipped, making it look very nice. We piled up all the cuttings in a heap, so now I can’t wait to have a bonfire. I just love watching the flames and hearing the crackles and seeing sparks go high up into the sky. I also look forward to seeing the fireworks as they light up the sky with such lovely colours.  Hope you have good fun on Bonfire night, and happy nature watching during November. Still lots to look out for – holly berries, deer in the fields, frosty leaves and dewy spiders webs.  
Ellen Cocking 
 
 
    

 
 

 
 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall 

 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall and a Back Room. 
The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, 
kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The 
hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, 
shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Regular bookings,village residents (minimum of 8 
bookings): £9 
Non Village Residents: £11 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Team Rector: The Reverend Canon Adrian Daffern, tel. 01993 811415, Email:  rectorblenheim@btinternet.com 
Team Vicar: The Reverend Nathan Jarvis, tel. 01865 375749, 26 Church Lane, Yarnton    I remember when......... At the time of writing, we have just celebrated Harvest; in fact, it was my first Sunday in the parishes, and all went really well. The singing was wonderful, the flowers and Harvest decorations were lovely, and all felt very autumnal. It seems a little odd to be writing about Remembrance Sunday, but by the time you read this, it will all make sense.  Harvest and Remembrance Sunday to my mind go hand in hand. Harvest is all about celebrating all the hard work that those who produce our food put in, and thanking God for it. Remembrance and remembering is all about giving thanks for those who have given their lives, both in the two world wars, and also to communities like this one. Remembering, especially those who have died, is something we all do, from the youngest toddler remembering Grandma, to those recently bereaved. Those who are also nearing the end of their lives often speak of memories from many years ago, time spent with their parents, long gone, in the mist of history. We yearn for the times when we felt safe, memories that make us smile or laugh or cry.  Our recollections of years gone by are, however, also a part of now, part of our lives as we live them. We are shaped by our experiences of other people, of our families, of those we remember from years ago, perhaps even a friendly Vicar who told us off for scrumping apples (this is an actual memory of a lovely lady I met walking her dog the other day)! Our experience, our personal histories, shape our present and the future.  What does this time of remembering mean to you? For me, it is a time for reflection. It is a time for giving thanks, and a time to take stock of our lives, to measure them against the past and see how we are shaping up. Whatever your feelings at this time of year, you can bring them along to your church. The simple act of lighting a candle or saying a silent prayer ensures that we pay respect, remember and learn from what has passed. This year, we have the usual services at St. Bartholomew's and you are ALL invited to come. Come and join your prayers with the tens of thousands that have been offered in this place throughout the centuries. Be part of the past, present and future of Yarnton in a special way this Remembrance-tide.  I look forward to seeing you all and pray that we will be able to honour the past and build upon it. Fr Nathan Jarvis.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

GM 
GARAGE DOORS 

 Repairs – Installation – Automation 
All types of garage doors fitted 

Free, no obligation quotes 
10 Year guarantee on all doors 

 
Contact : Matt Brogden 

T: 01865 373973  M: 07867 628291  
 www.gm-garagedoors.com 

 gmgaragedoors@hotmail.com 
 
 

 
 

M RUDGE TREE SERVICES 
 

Telephone : 01865 841982 – 07966767595 
 

LOGS/FIREWOOD  
 

OFFER  to Yarnton, Cassington and 
Begbroke Residents 

 

Seasoned, dry, hardwood for sale. 
1 bulk bag for £50.00 

Equivalent of 2 bulk bags £85.00 
Equivalent of 4 bulk bags £165.00 

 

 
3 bags of coal £10.00 

 
 



  
CHURCH DIARY (see also regular service times below) 
 
November Fri. 2nd   7 p.m. All Souls Service, a Service of    Remembering, by candlelight.  (please write the names in the book near the entrance of those to be read in the Roll of Honour during the service) Sun 11th  10.30 a.m. Sunday Morning Service with   Act of Remembrance   3 p.m. Official Act of Remembrance with   Band and Procession starting at the end    of Church Lane 
 

REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise 
stated) 
 
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church 
Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.   Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 
 
 
 
 

 

 
WEDDINGS If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d Nathan Jarvis as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis.  
Churchwardens: Dougie Fairhurst, 98 Great Close Road, Yarnton, tel. 01865 371096 
Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534  
 
 

 
 
  



 
 

OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Registered Charity No. 1049116 

 
 

If your child is between two and five years ol 
 they can join us for fun and games. 

Children in Begbroke Playgroup learn through play. 
We are a small and very friendly playgroup set in a beautiful rural 

setting. We welcome all children. 
We provide a vast range of activities throughout the sessions, 

with fully qualified staff to encourage your child. 
Ofsted registered. 

For more information please call us on 07594652291, 
email us on karensmale431@btinternet.com, 

or pop in and see us - we would love to see you. 
 
 
 

Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in November is ‘Balzac and the Little Seamstress’ by Dai Sijie’.  The December book is ‘The Unlikely Pilgrimage of Harold Fry’ by Rachel Joyce .New members always welcome.  Contact number: 371656. 
 

  



News from William Fletcher School PTA  Last year we managed to raise an amazing £4441, and spent over £3000 on a range of items for the school, including money towards school visits, the life bus and books for classrooms. Thank you to everyone who has given their time over the last academic year to support the work of the PTA.  Looking forward to this academic year, the school would like to develop the school grounds by providing areas for the children to enhance their learning experiences, and continue to improve the stock of current library books. We have many activities planned for the year, including a Hallowe’en Disco for the children followed by a Ladies Pamper and Shopping Evening on Friday 9th November. Tickets for Ladies Night are now on sale. Prices are £3, + a free drink if bought in advance, or £4 on the door.  Doors will open at 7.30 p.m. We welcome all ladies, and have some fabulous goodies, treatments, and a cheap bar on offer. Do come along and support the PTA in raising funds for the school.  For further information please contact William Fletcher School on 372301, or Jennie Miles on 07887 870357. 
William Fletcher PTA 
 
 

Yarnton Garage  
 Bosch Car Service Centre 

 
Unit 27 Chancerygate Business Centre 

Langford Lane, Kidlington OX5 1FQ 
Tel:   01865-374487      

Web:  www.yarntongarage.co.uk 
       

We offer you a Friendly, Fast and Reliable Service 
 

All Makes of Cars Serviced, 
Repaired and MOT’d 

 
We also offer Engine Diagnostics 

while you wait 
 

Free Local Collection & Delivery 
 

 
 

All at Competitive Prices, 10% OAP discount 
The Yarnton Garage Team 

look forward to welcoming you 
 
 

Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society  On Tuesday 20th November Dr. Eric Sidebottom, of the Dunn School of Pathology, is coming to talk about ‘Penicillin’.   Oxford scientists played an essential part in its development as an antibiotic, and Dr Sidebottom’s talk will tell us all about it.  We meet at Yarnton Village Hall at  7.45 p.m. Visitors most welcome (£2 including refreshments). 
Helen Anderson 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Aquarius Plumbing 

Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 
Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 

Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 
 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Yarnton Bandits Golf Society update 
 
Tiger blows them away! Tiger Graham Woods retained the claret jug in some style, blowing away the opposition and cruising to an 11 shot victory . Results from both days at the Meon Valley Golf Club were: Day 1. 1st Graham Woods 36pts; 2nd   Robert Tatham;  3rd Ben Davis; nearest the pin, Sam White, np2, Carolyn Sampson. Day 2.  1st Graham Woods; 2nd Sam White; 3rd Carolyn Sampson;  nearest the pin, Ben Davis, np2, Tom Watson, Sam Radley.  
 
 
 
                                    Yarnton Gardening Club    On Thursday 22nd November (please note change of 
date) Robert Jacobs will tell us about ‘Waterperry Gardens and its herbaceous border’.  If you have never been to Waterperry, this talk should be a very good introduction.  It is always well worth a visit.  Meetings take place in the Village Hall at 7.45 p.m.  Visitors welcome. 
Helen Anderson 
 
 

 
YARNTON & DISTRICT DECORATORS 

Professional service, City & Guilds Qualified 
Over 34 Years Experience 

               

                            
Many References available 
Many satisfied Customers 

Family Run Business - Trustworthy - Reliable 
Specialising in paper-hanging 

Exteriors and interiors undertaken 
No job too big or small 

 
FREE QUOTES - NO HIDDEN EXTRAS 
10% DISCOUNT TO SENIOR CITIZENS 

As always, the customer comes first 
 

Contact: 01865 373533 
yarnton.decorator@btinternet.com 

The Gables Yarnton 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 
and thank all our previous customers, and 

look forward to welcoming new 
  

 
ALAN WHITLEY  

 PAINTER AND DECORATOR City and Guilds Qualified Over 35 years experience 
 

Interior and Exterior  
Wallpapering 

 No job too small  For Free Estimates contact: Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 5 Merton Way, Yarnton 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
Senior Club 
 In August we had our trip to Portsmouth/Southsea. Again the weather was perfect and everyone enjoyed their day, which ended with our raffle. We had four birthdays in September, Barbara, Frances, Harold and Jim (who was 90 years old). As usual we all sang Happy Birthday and passed on our good wishes. We welcomed two new members: Julie Ellis and Sandra Every. Julie has been one of us on our coach outings for many years, as was her late mother and other friends, but now it is Julie and her friend Sandra, so we were pleased when they also joined our Club.   Also in September we had our last trip to the seaside this year, to Weston-super-Mare. This time we all saw the sea as it was high tide at 10.56 a.m. that day, and we also saw the sun, so we hall had a pleasant day, ending with our raffle. On 27th September we started our usual meeting with a fish ‘n’ chip lunch cooked by Mark in his mobile van in the car park. Our last event of the year is on 22nd November, again in the Village Hall, and this will be our Christmas Lunch, followed by the last meeting of 2012 on 3rd December. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Don’t Quit  When things go wrong as they sometimes will; When the road you’re trudging seems all uphill; When the funds are low, and the debts are high; And you want to smile, but have to sigh. When care is pressing you down a bit;  Rest if you must, but do not quit. Success is failure turned inside out; The silver tint of the clouds of doubt; And you can never tell how close you are; It may be near when it seems so far; So stick to the fight when you’re hardest hit – It’s when things go wrong that you must not quit. 
Anon 
 

  
 

Garage Sale   
Sunday 4th November 

10 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
7, The Paddocks, Yarnton 

 
Superior quality furniture, 

household goods,chic clothes, 
garden pots, tools, etc.  

 
Tel 01865 374491 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  No More Creases 
  Contact Sarah on 07824 885802 
  Ironing service 

 
If you hate ironing or you’re just too busy, 

then give me a call 
 

Ironing carried out in clean, 
smoke-free environment 

Returned wrapped on hangers or folded 
whatever your preference 

Simply drop off or ask about 
collect and return service 

 
 
 

 
 

  



  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Your chance to make a difference!  What a difference the volunteers made at London 2012  and at the Paralympics too; people couldn’t praise them enough, they were called  the ‘Gamesmakers’. It might be too late to volunteer for the Games, but it’s certainly not too late to make a difference as a Volunteer!   If  you have some free time, are a good listener, persistent, aware of the need for confidentiality, are reliable, not afraid to ask questions, approachable, and empathetic,  then you are just the sort of person we at  Parent Partnership Oxfordshire would love to have as a Volunteer Independent Parental Supporter (IPS). 
What does an IPS do,  besides make a huge difference? Parents of a child with Special Educational Needs or Disabilities really appreciate having support at a meeting or help with sorting out paperwork,  and, most of all, the chance to talk things through.  Sometimes it takes little more than a phone call to make a great difference to a parent who has worries about their child’s education. It might be too late to be a ‘Gamesmaker’ but not too late to be a ‘godsend’ as some parents describe the volunteer IPS who have helped them. You too could make a real difference! 
FREE Training is provided, so you’re not thrown in at the deep end.  
ALL expenses are paid so you won’t be out of pocket. 
Interested? For more information and dates of the next training course available, phone Parent Partnership Oxfordshire on 01865 
810516, or e-mail parentpartnership@oxfordshire.gov.uk

 



 
 
 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
THE PLOUGH 

THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 
 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED 13 YEARS 

BOOKINGS NOW BEING TAKEN FOR CHRISTMAS DAY 
TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  



Yarnton Parish Council 
 
Clerk: Peter Luke/Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Tuesdays and Thursdays  9.30 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. 
Parish Office:  The Parish Office in the village hall is in the new extension at the end of the left hand corridor after entering the main entrance, with the post box to the left of the main entrance by the new fire exit door. 
Future Meeting dates: 14th November and 12th December in the Village Hall at 7 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman    Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 Ewan Siret.  Tel:  460412 Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 

Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Peter Luke. Tel: 378476 Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings: Tel. 07948 722633 
Planning Applications: 12/01165/F. 32 The Spears, single-storey rear extension. 12/01274/F. 14 Merton Way, Two-storey side extension. 
Planning Decisions: 12/01070/F. 226 Woodstock Road. Change of use to accommodate 4 bed and breakfast rooms.  Refused 24.09.12. Reasons for refusal: The principles of the proposed building do not comply with Green Belt policy and guidance; in the absence of a persuasive very special circumstances case the development is considered to be inappropriate development in the Green Belt, adversely affecting its openness, and therefore contrary to Policies CO4 and SP5 of the South East Plan 2009, saved Policy GB1 of the adopted Cherwell Local Plan and Government guidance contained within the National Planning Policy Framework.  12/01114/F. 17 Rutten Lane, erection of double garage etc. Granted 28.09.12. 

Meadow Way Footpath:  The footpath and bridge over the ditch between Meadow Way and the A44 footpath/ cycle track has now been completed, with favourable comments by users on the improvements.  The improvements were possible from the funding available from the Oxfordshire County Council grant fund available to County Councillors, which Michael Gibbard was able to use for this purpose of community need. 
Grants:  Village organisations are reminded that applications for a grant from the Parish Council must be received in writing to the Clerk by 31st December 2012 latest, and cannot be considered after that date.  Applicants must explain why they are making the request, and specify the sum they are applying for, and enclose their latest statement of accounts, and also confirm that any grant awarded last year was used in the manner applied for.  Successful applicants will receive the grant in April 2012. 
Love your Field(s):  Help your favourite field be a winner.  Simply search for your local field using the postcode at www.qe2fields.com and press the ‘Love Your Fields’ button. Love Your Field is a great way to show your appreciation for your favourite QE11 Field and put it in the running to win Most Loved Field at the Fields in Trust Awards Ceremony on 29th  November at Lord’s Cricket Ground. 
Cherwell District Council Housing Scheme:  Cherwell D.C. is currently reviewing its Allocation Scheme, in line with the changes brought about by the Localism Act, the newly issued Central Government Code of Guidance, and changes within Cherwell, such as the Build! Self build programme.  The proposals include the following changes,               

• Restricting access to the Housing Register to applicants with a local connection to Cherwell, who are in housing need and do not have sufficient financial resources to find their own housing solution. 
• Changes to the size of property and number of bedrooms a household is eligible to qualify for, to fit the incoming benefit rules and Central government guidance. 
• Changes to the number of offers a statutorily homeless applicant can receive.  

Oxfordshire Youth Bus: The Youth Facilities Bus will be in attendance each Wednesday throughout the winter months from 7 p.m. to 8.30 p.m. in Yarnton Park. At a time when youth provision is being reduced across the county Yarnton residents are fortunate to have such a facility available for young people. The bus is in great demand and well attended last year and proved very popular.  



     

                                           
   
 
 
 
 
Independent Retailer of the Year Winner – 2012 Retail industry Awards  You may have already heard, but at end of September Fraser’s Budgens of Yarnton was awarded Independent Retailer of the 
Year at the 2012 Retail Industry Awards! The Retail industry awards are known as the ‘Oscars’ of the awards season, and to win the top honour for stores under 3,000 sq. feet really is remarkable. It is only the second forecourt to win this prestigious award, and we beat off some serious competition around the UK. Congratulations to all the staff who all work extremely hard to get the store up to the standard required to meet the judge’s tough demands. The store would like to say a huge thank 
you to all of our loyal customers who make the store what it is today.  
Join our Club…  Always looking at ways to improve, Fraser’s Budgens is pleased to announce our new Platinum Club. The Platinum club will be launched on 1st November and looks to reward our loyal customers with special offers each month. From half price car 
washes throughout the week, to money-offer products in store, we think you’ll love it! Just log onto www.frasersbudgens.co.uk or ask in store for more details.  
Christmas Turkeys from the Meat Joint  After the success of last year, we have again teamed up with the The Meat Joint to offer all our customers the opportunity to get their Christmas turkeys with all the trimmings from the store. The Meat Joint sources only the finest turkeys and 
geese for you to pre-order here in store, ready to pick up at a later date. The turkeys are free range, top quality and 
traditionally reared in Oxfordshire by renowned farm Peachcroft. Make sure you pre-book yours by filling out the Christmas order form in store.   

  Once again, the store will be supporting Movember (in November). This charity supports the number one and two male specific cancers - prostate and testicular cancer. You may well see a member of staff or two sprouting a moustache, so 
please do donate your change. We will also be holding a raffle; you will be able to buy tickets at the tills all throughout Movember!  
Sobell House Charity and William Fletcher School          Remember that we have collecting tins for both William Fletcher School and Sobell House Hospice. We are pleased to be associated with both. Please continue to donate; your change really does make a difference!  
Car Wash  By joining our Platinum Club you will be entitled to a Half Price Platinum car wash throughout the week, as well as a whole host of other exciting offers! Just visit www.frasersbudgens.co.uk to join our club. But don’t worry; if you haven’t joined just yet you can still get money off with the voucher at the base of the page.  ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
GET A HALF PRICE PLATINUM CARWASH WITH THIS VOUCHER                       

 
 On presentation of this voucher you will receive a PLATINUM car wash for only £3.99 (instead of the usual rate of £7.99). This voucher is only valid at Frasers Budgens of Yarnton and cannot be used in conjunction with any other carwash promotion.  



 
Glyme Valley Probus Club for Ladies 

 For our September meeting we listened to Maureen Dawes talking to us about Dogs for the Disabled.  This is a Banbury-based charity, although it is widely used throughout the UK.  We were introduced to a beautiful one- year-old black labrador who remained silent and mostly asleep throughout our meeting.  These dogs are chosen for their quiet, gentle and obedient nature and have proved to be a great benefit as companions, guides and friends to children and adults who need fairly constant care.  The charity was formed in 1988 and continues to flourish, with over 250 dogs now given to clients throughout the country.  This charity receives no outside help other than from charitable donations and fund raising efforts.  The dogs are socialised for around 6-8 weeks and then given training for the needs ahead for about a year before being given to someone who needs the valuable help these dogs can provide.   Earlier in the month we enjoyed a splendid outing to the Jewellery Centre in Birmingham.  Ladies Probus very much enjoyed this trip and learned about the workshops that made jewellery from fragments of gold from about 1880 until the 1980s.  Workers were not allowed to wear trousers with turn-ups or use anything that may encourage the gold to stick to their hair or get in their clothes.  We saw the very heavy machinery that was used and in turn some beautiful jewellery displayed. For further information or details of membership please contact 01993 812025. 
Sandy Rasch   

 
 

YOGA CLASS 

 
in Yarnton Village Hall 

Wednesdays 10 a.m. - 11.30 a.m. 

 

Everyone is welcome 

from absolute beginners to the more experienced! 

We aim to gently improve muscle strength, 

flexibility, and to provide an opportunity to relax. 

Do come and try the session for free! 

 

Contact Gillian for more information 

on 07505 393 242 
 
 

 
Neighbourhood Watch 
 
Burglaries in the Kidlington area have risen slightly recently, and with Christmas approaching it is possible that the trend may continue. As previously advised, residents are encouraged to keep presents out of sight at ground floor level. Many opportunist burglaries take place as a result of items left on view through ground floor windows. 
Ownership of a computer can bring its own security problems. To obtain advice in relation to online safety go to www.getsafeonline.org . 
Metal Theft is still a priority for our Neighbourhood Police Team. Residents are asked to report incidents of this nature immediately, using 999.  
Police Non Emergency number is 101 
Fred Jones, tel. 373871 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 
Attracting moths to a garden 
 OK, so it’s article-writing time, and what should I write about this time? How about moths? Something we often take for granted, but also something that if we can attract into our garden, it really does indicate we have the micro- echo system reasonably in balance. The choice of plants in our gardens is the key here, as some plants really do attract particular species of moth. Leaving a moderate patch of willow herb, often considered to be a weed, can attract Elephant Hawk moths. The caterpillars are fantastic looking things, like furry slugs, with huge big eyes. Well, you think they are its eyes, when actually these markings are on its rear end, which rear up at you quite fearsomely if the caterpillar feels threatened. Its head is at the other end. It has a long nose, which is why it is called Elephant Hawk Moth. When it’s in its adult moth form, it can be very pink in colour. Just stunning. Verbascum, or mullein as it is sometimes known, both white and dark, is the food plant of the larvae of the Striped Lychnis Moth. These larvae have also been found on ornamental verbascum as well, so they seem adaptable, as most of the ornamental types are non-native and foreign to this country. If you are planting a new hedge, try incorporating some native berberis, as this in turn attracts a rare and protected species of moth called the Barberry Carpet Moth. I had the privilege of visiting a site in Oxfordshire two days ago where you can still find this moth; can’t reveal where though as it’s a protected species, and this was a confidential site as it’s one of only three in the country where it can be found. Also two days ago, a huge Convolvulus Hawk Moth was found in an Oxford garden, attracted by white nicotiana.   

   So you see, wildlife gardening is a mosaic of inter-connected parts, and I hope these articles are getting you to think a little more carefully about how you garden, so that the wildlife has a chance. Happy gardening. 
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, tel. 01865 747243 

 

 
 

 



Community Learning at the Marlborough School, 
Woodstock  Our Community Education programme for 2012-2013 is now available.  We have put copies in libraries, shops and schools around the area, but if you still can’t find a copy, it is available to download on the Marlborough School website www.marlborough.oxon.sch.uk (Community tab then Courses for Adults).  We pride ourselves on our warm friendly service.  Give us a try – we’re sure you won’t be disappointed.  We aim to offer a wide variety of courses at reasonable prices, our tutors are all high calibre and passionate about their subject areas.  Come along and be inspired. If you would like a free copy of our brochure or to book a place please telephone 01993 813592 or email 
comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk. Some of the classes start later than originally advertised, so don’t assume you are too late to join, and others can be joined at any point in the term:  
School’s Out Holiday Activity Programme The programme will not be running in the December holiday this year. 
Mrs Jenny Bodinham, Administrator, Woodstock Partnership 
Extended Services, Tel: 01993 813592 / 01993 811431 XT 228 
Email: comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk 

   
QUALIFIED HAIR SYLIST REQUIRED 

TO WORK IN SALON IN YARNTON 
 

MUST HAVE GOOD COMMUNICATION SKILLS, 
SENSE OF HUMOUR, ENTHUSIASM AND ABILITY 

TO WORK AS PART OF A TEAM OR ALONE. 
 

PART-TIME HOURS, 1 - 2 DAYS A WEEK, 
WITH HOLIDAY PAY. 

 MUST BE FLEXIBLE AND OWN TRANSPORT 
PREFERRED. 

Tel:  07722 605844  or email:  
susan.birch@hotmail.co.uk      

 

 
  



WITNEY SHUTTLE 

 
 

Did you know that you can travel fast and 
direct from Yarnton to Heathrow and Gatwick 

airports? Well you can! The Witney Shuttle 
stops at the Turnpike Pub car park. 

 

Heathrow just £42 pp return. Gatwick just 
£55pp return. Children under 14 - half price. 
We also offer a home collection service for a 

small extra fee, please call us for details. 
 

Our minibuses offer a shared, timetabled, daily 
service, direct to all terminals. 

 

Call us on free phone 0800 043 4633 or 
visit our website for further details 

 

 
 

WWW.WITNEYSHUTTLE.COM 
 

 
 

Yarnton Amateur Players 
Christmas Pantomime ‘ Pirates of the Panto’  Yarnton Amateur Players are proud to bring you their latest swashbuckling, action-packed, adventure-filled family pantomime, ‘Pirates of the Panto’.  Jump aboard for an entertaining story of buried treasure, sunken ships and drunken sailors. We set sail on Friday 7th December at 7.30 p.m. and Saturday 8th December at 3 p.m. and 7.30 p.m.  Tickets are priced at £8 each (concessions £5). Don’t miss the boat - book now for tickets!    
Sue Oliver, tel. 460349  

 
 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 30 feet/9 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 

 
   

 www.oxcg.co.uk 
 

Oxfordshire Craft Guild Christmas Exhibitions The pre-Christmas season will see the launch of two major exhibitions by the Oxfordshire Craft Guild. The exhibition at the Oxfordshire Museum in Woodstock opens on 17th November and runs for 6 weeks. The exhibition in the gallery of the exciting new arts centre at the Old Fire Station in Oxford runs for three weeks starting on 4th December.  If you admire skilfully crafted and designed work or are looking for unique gifts for Christmas, you will find a wealth of beautiful objects to choose from at these two venues.  
The Oxfordshire Museum Exhibition in Woodstock: 17th November – 2nd January. Tuesday to Saturday 10 a.m. – 4.45 p.m. Sunday 2 p.m. – 4.45 p.m.  www.tomocc.org.uk ; oxon.museum@oxfordshire.gov.uk  
Old Fire Station Gallery:  4th – 22nd December. Tuesday to Saturday 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Sunday 12 noon – 5 p.m. www.oldfirestation.org.uk For images or further information, please contact: Tam Frishberg, OCG publicity, tel. 01865 454274 Tam.frishberg@ntlworld.com 
  



 
 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LOSE WEIGHT, 
TONE UP 

AND HAVE FUN AT THE SAME TIME? 
 

We offer classes in Yarnton on Wednesdays and Fridays. 
ZUMBA is a calorie blasting class that is suitable for EVERYONE. 
Our classes are fun, easy to follow, and with the knowledge you 

could be burning over 600 calories per class!! 
 

6.30 p.m. WEDNESDAYS 
and 

9.15 a.m. FRIDAYS (term time only for Fridays) 
 

@ YARNTON VILLAGE HALL. 
 

Classes are only £5 pay as you go, or purchase a discount loyalty 
card and get 5 classes for the price of 4! 

 
 

 
 



 
Oxford Harmonic Society Winter Concert 
 Oxford Harmonic Society has selected two turn-of-the-century choral works for its 2012 winter concert. Fauré’s 
Requiem is a choral favourite, a beautiful and haunting piece that was described early on as a ‘lullaby of death’.  The concert’s second piece, the Christmas Oratorio by Saint-Saëns is a rarely performed jewel. This piece is more outwardly cheerful than Fauré’s Requiem. It pays tribute to J.S. Bach’s work of the same name. Saint-Saëns’s composing style was typically fast and free-flowing, and the Christmas Oratorio was completed in just 11 days. This winter concert is on Saturday 24th November in Oxford Town Hall at 7.30 p.m., and tickets are available from Oxford Playhouse (01865 305305, www.ticketsoxford.com), We Got Tickets (www.wegottickets.com ), and on the door. Visit www.oxfordharmonicsoc.org for more information about the choir and its performances. For general information about the choir and its work contact Alice Luck (publicity@oxfordharmonicsoc.org) or Lindsey Charles, tel. 01865 510376 

 

 

 
 
 

 



Thank you  What a great surprise I had when I came across well-laid paths and a sturdy bridge over the ditch leading from Meadow Way to the footpath on the A44.  A great improvement from the slippery muddy slopes and grating over the ditch.  It is now a safer and more pleasant way to get to Frasers Budgens. My thanks to whoever thought of the project and those who have put it into action. From a grateful Yarnton resident. 
Name and address supplied 
 
 
 Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 4th October were:   167 Mr. T. O’Brien        88 Mrs. Jones     99 Mrs. R. Herbert     75 Mrs. K. Stinton 

 
 

Cassington Nurseries  
Yarnton Road 

Cassington  
01865 882550 

 
Winter Pansies now ready  

 
Winter 2012/13 

 
Hard wood logs £59.99 A bulk bag  

 
House coal £4.99 10 Kg  

 
Blaze £6.99 10 Kg  

 
Order winter hanging Now  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Youth Club  It seems that more than a few would like to see a youth club established in Yarnton, so I just wanted to ask if anyone is interested in getting together and thinking it through.  I have a few basic ideas, but would really appreciate more input.   Do you have experience running such a thing?  Do you have any ideas on the subject?  Are you someone who has knowledge regarding the legal side of things, e.g. CRB, health and safety, insurance, etc? All info/ideas/suggestions are most welcome.  Please contact me if you are willing to discuss! Many thanks, Kim Osmond, tel. 451176,  email: kimosmond@rocketmail.com  
  



St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock Parish Priest: Fr. Christopher Greaney, B.A., S.T.B.  
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Tuesday   9.30 a.m.  Wednesday   9.30 a.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon Saturday   10 a.m. 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays 10.30 a.m. - 11 a.m., 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Chris on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 

 
 

 
 
 

HOLIDAY ARK LTD 
INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 

AND PET CARE SERVICES 
 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 
home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 
be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 

pet lovers and owners

 
 
 
 

. 



Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 
Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

 
Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk  There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 

 

Services in November 
 
Woodstock 4th   10.30 a.m. Rev. Bob Whorton     (Holy Communion) 11th    9.45 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd 18th  10.30 a.m. John Wesley Society     (Student Group) 25th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Martyn Atkins     (Church Anniversary)   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents!  

 
 

 Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 4th   10 a.m. Malcolm Bromhall 11th  10 a.m. Rev. Judy Turner-Smith 18th     10 a.m. John Wesley Society     (Student Group) 25th   10 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd  The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings.  

 
 
 

 
  



Aspire Oxford   Aspire is an Oxford based social enterprise with charitable status. We support people who have experienced multiple disadvantages, such as homelessness, substance misuse and poor mental/physical health, to achieve positive change in their lives through access to employment and work-focused training in real business environments. This is achieved through a multi-level service of full- and part-time work placement opportunities, complemented by external vacancies generated through a portfolio of local business partners. Aspire currently runs five enterprises: a Heritage Kitchen Garden with Burford Garden Company, a Clothing and Fabric Resale and Recycling project, a Garden Maintenance Business, a Materials Recycling Enterprise at Monument Business Park and a Social Recruitment Agency.   In 2011 we supported over 200 clients on our enterprises, 100 of whom attended work placement opportunities with local employers. We are proud to say that last year 56 Aspire trainees secured paid employment in the mainstream job market, 35 into part-time positions and a further 21 into permanent full-time posts, allowing them to withdraw from the welfare benefit system.  
The Recycling Enterprise We launched our fledgling clothes and fabric recycling enterprise in the summer of 2010, and have seen the project grow from strength to strength. Through a drop off/collection point at Burford Garden Centre members of the public donate any unwanted goods to Aspire (clothes, shoes, fabrics, soft furnishings, books, household items etc).  We collect and transport them to our Oxford base where trainees sort, repair, price or rebag. Good quality items are sold on through our ebay charity account or market stall, while low quality goods are sold on in bulk to large scale recycling companies. We are currently exploring ways to expand our resale options and are in discussions with Oxfam retail. This enterprise has demonstrated its financial viability over the past eighteen months, as just one collection point at Burford Garden Centre has generated £9000 of revenue (£500 per ton).  We currently have 10 bins in the Oxfordshire community, and we are looking to site another 5 bins.  Each bin is personalised to the community in which it serves, and will be updated with new advertising keeping the communities abreast of the difference their generosity has made, not only to the lives of the people we work with but to the community itself. We were also recently winners of the Oxfordshire Business Awards for Charity and Community of the year award. If this is something you may be interested in, then please let me know, and I would be more than happy to meet with you or have a discussion around this opportunity.  Also, if you would like to see the bin in all its glory, there is one situated on Monument Park which services the businesses. 
Ian Adshead, Operations Manager, Aspire Oxford, St. Thomas' 
School, 6, Osney Lane, OX1 1NJ. Tel. 01865 204450,  
m: 07799060046. www.aspireoxford.co.uk 

 
 
 
 

I M H Gas Services 
Ltd   
Over 25 years Experience  
British Gas Approved 
 

 
 

yCentral Heating Maintenance  
 
yFull Heating Installations 
 
ySystemUpdates/Servicing/Landlord 
  Safety Checks 
 
yLPG Heating/Underfloor Heating 
 

 
 Call Ian on 07765251175/01865 842245 

 www.imhgasservices.co.uk 
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